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The future of the Volunteer Centre
Voluntary Action Islington is disappointed by proposals going to Islington Council’s Executive next week that will mean the end of Council support for an accredited local Volunteer Centre.
The Council propose to develop volunteering in the borough with the Isledon Partnership: http://www.isledon.co.uk/default.htm, an organisation that runs local youth provision and is a pioneer in the central government “free schools” initiative. Isledon will work with Futuregov a social media company that works with local government: http://wearefuturegov.com/about-us/what/. Full details about the borough’s proposal at: http://www.islington.gov.uk/democracy/reports/reportdetail.asp?ReportID=10088&intSectionID=6&intSubSectionID=2
The Volunteer Centre in Islington has been accredited as meeting national standards in work with volunteers. It helps thousands of local people to take part in volunteering. Over 500 local organisations promote volunteering opportunities through the centre and many local people help to run the centre. We had put forward proposals, with partners, to increase the reach of the centre and increase the number of local people recruited and placed as volunteers.

Voluntary Action Islington will make every effort to continue to provide a service to people wanting to volunteer locally and to local organisations seeking volunteers. We will continue to manage the 3 specialist projects that have received external funding over the past year. It is disappointing that, as a result of the Council’s decision, the services in the borough to support volunteering will be fragmented, at a time when resources are scarce.

Voluntary Action Islington urges the Council to think again about how it supports local volunteering. 

Our trustees will be considering the implications of the decision at their meeting on 2nd May.

Mike Sherriff

Chief Executive

